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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
(.,
\- NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

-----------------------------------X
In the Matter of: : Docket,Nos.

: 50-445-OL & OL-2
TEXAS UTILITIES ELECTRIC COMPANY, : 50-446-OL & OL-2
et al., :

(Comanche Peak Steam Electric : ASLBP No.
Station, Units 1 and 2) : 79-430-06 OL

:
-----------------------------------X

Downtown Hilton

1914 Commerce Street

Dallas, Texas

O

Tuesday, 22 April 1986

The hearing in the above-entitled matter was convened,

pursuant to adjournment, at 11:00 a.m.,

BEFORE:

JUDGE PETER B. BLOCH, Chairman

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

JUDGE KENNETH A. McCOLLOM, Member

() Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
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1 PROCEEDINGS
(~T
kl 2 JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will now come to order

3 in the operating license case, Docket Numbers 50-445-OL

4 and 50-446-OL.

5 The initial portion of the argument will be no

6 longer than 20 minutes a party, concerning the proposed

7 memorandum and order issued by the Licensing Board on April

8 14, 1986. I think we could proceed in exactly the same

9 order if there's no objection, which would be C.A.S.E first

10 with the right to reserve some of the 20 minutes, followed

11 by Applicants, et cetera.

12 MS. GARDE: I think it's appropriate that we

7 s)(_. 13 reserve all our 20 minutes for rebuttal because we have no

14 major problems with the order as written. There's a few

15 maybe small word changes that we would make and we can

16 submit that in writing according to the provision to be

17 allowed to do that. So I would prefer to hear the

18 Applicants' argument and reserve my time for rebuttal.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: The Board has no problem with that.

20 Does any party?

21 MR. GAD: Not on this side of the room, Your

22 Honor.

23 JUDGE BLOCH: All right. Applicants?

I~) 24 MR. GAD: We will advance the cause of worrying
%/

25 about lunch, Your Honor, because we won't need our 20

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 minutes.
-

-(s} 2 When this order was received, two questions were

3 put to the SRT. First question is, could the SRT respond

4 to each of these fourteen questions insofar as they were

5 applicable, of course, for each one of the CPRT results

6 reports that would be forthcoming, and do so comfortably;

7 and the second question was could you do so at all?

8 I won't tell you what they said about

19 comfortably, but the answer was yes, they could do it for

10 each of them. It is not feasible to change the format of

11 results reports for results reports that will come out in

12 the future, so there will be a piece of paper entitled

A- 13 something like "CPRT Answers to Board Interrogatories With,

14 Respect to Results Report No. 1."

15 And it will be out such that the thirty days

16 remains within the existing schedule that we have proposed

17' as modified by the Staff.

18 Having said that, I feel obliged to point out to

19 Your Honors that one of the questions, and we're not

20 objecting to the question, but one of questions presupposes

21 a fact that, for the most part, is not so.

22 Question No. 3 presupposes that what CPRT did

23 when they used an inspection checklist was to take an |
1

24 extant checklist, a so-called original acceptance |()
25 checklist, review it, mark it up with a blue pencil and

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 then proceed ahead. And the Question No. 3 says, in
.

%/ 2 essence, "Tell us each place that you wielded the blue

3 pencil."

4 That is not how CPRT functioned. Where it did an

5 inspection, it created its checklists from scratch in order

6 to comply with the requirements of the ISAP and such a

7 comparison does not exist. Apart from that, they said --

8 JUDGE BLOCH: I didn't make that presupposition,

9 but does that mean that you can create that comparison?

.10 MR. GAD: The answer, of course, is he could be

11 made. I cannot tell Your Honors that it could be done in a

12 reasonable time. That's a lot of work.

13 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Can you answer 4 without

14 answering 37

15 MR. GAD: Yes.

16 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Is there any objection to

17 deleting Question 3 in that event, if 4 will be answered?

18 MS. GARDE: I think if all the documents were

19 produced and the development of the checklist that we can

20 answer No. 3 ourselves and I think that since each of the

21 ISAPS is very different, I looked at what was produced

22 yesterday in response to the results reports that are

23 issued, and some of them don't even have checklists,

(]) 24 per se.

25 I think because of that, it is important to

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 include the original inspection report or procedure
~

O
's-) 2 documents tr.c were used so that we could explain the

3 deviations. If that was done, I think that that was

4 acceptable.

5 JUDGE BLOCH: Could you then produce the

6 inspection reports that were used originally and not make

t

j 7 the comparison?
.

8 MR. GAD: Absolately. I suspect they were
,

9 already produced at one pcint in time.

| 10 JUDGE BLOCH: For the Board's purposes, we'll
!

11 accept just the most recent checklist so that we can look

12 briefly at how it compares. For discovery purposes, they

( 13 probably want all of them and I'm not going to study all of !

14 them right now.

15 MR. GAD: Whichever. The answer is yes, they can
,

16 be produced.

17 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. So we will modify Question 3

18 by only asking that the most recent inspection reports

19 checklists relevant to that subject matter be attached.

20 MS. GARDE: You mean inspection procedures? You

21 want the original site inspection procedures used not all

22 the inspection documents.

23 JUDGE BLOCH: It's the actual inspection

() 24 checklists what we're talking about.

25 MR. GAD: What Your Honor wants is the checklist

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 that was used for the yaying or naying an attribute --
[
'w/ 2 MS. GARDE: Yes.

3 MR. GAD: I understand that. Sometimes it's in

4 the inspection report, sometimes it's in something else.

5 JUDGE BLOCH: I tell you what, I'm trying to

6 remember, but I think at some point we asked that -- well,

7 under 2, we would get the procedures or other documents

8 necessary to understand the checklists. Actually one

9 already asks for the checklists, doesn't it?

10 MR. GAD: Those are the CPRT checklists.

11 JUDGE BLCOH: Okay.

12 MR. GAD: No. 3 refers to --
/

(.s 13 JUDGE BLOCH: I would only ask that if the

14 checklists that you produce for some reason is ambiguous

15 without the attached procedure, just make a fair faith

16 judgement about that and then we would like to see the

17 procedure. If it seems to be fairly clear on it's face,

18 just give us the checklist.

19 MR. GAD: Will do. If in fact you're talking

20 about CPRT, both are in the files.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Now we're talking in 3, the

22 inspection reports on the plant.

23 MR. GAD: The original ---

(} 24 JUDGE BLOCH: The attribute chestlist.

25 MR. GAD: If the checklist is obscure, we'll come

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 up with a document that explains --

I'

\
;

- 2 JUDGE BLOCH: Nothing could be so bad as to be

3 obscure, but --

4 MS. GARDE: I think there needs to be a little

5 -more clarification on that. Are you requesting, and are

6 Applicants committing to provide the pre-CPRT inspection

f 7 checklists or the one that is currently in use on the site?
i

8 JUDGE BLOCH: Pre-CPRT checklist. Is there still
|

9 inspection work being done on the site other than by the

10 CPRT?
|

11 MS. GARDE: Yes,

j 12 MR. GAD: Absolutely.

13 JUDGE BLOCH: So there is -- in some cases, just

14 based on my review, a significant difference between

|

| 15 inspection procedures that may have been used before the

16 CPRT started its work and after the CPRT.

17 JUDGE BLOCH: We'll count on C.A.S.E. to clarify

18 that for us. We're just asking for the CPRT -- for the
;

I 19 checklist that was used prior to CPRT.

20 MR. GAD: With that, Your Honor, I'll contribute

21 the balance of my 20 minutes to the cause of preserving

, 22 some semblance of lunch.

| 23 MR. CHANDLER: We're going to make a major
i

'

([ ) 24 contribution that that effort, Mr. Chairman, because we

25 have no comments on this matter.

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 JUDGE BLOCH: Thank you. C.A.S.E.?
D
;''

2 MS. GARDE: Just one minute. No comments.

3 JUDGE BLOCH: Do the -- yes.

4 MS. ELLIS: I just wanted to note that we may

5 have some additional suggested questions after we check

6 further with some of our people which we'll file within the

7 ten day time period.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. That may or may not create

9 any further permutations on this issue. But given the

10 reaction of the parties, we will, from the bench, issue the

11 order that the proposed order is now a final order, amended

12 as expressed in the course of this discussion.
bs/ 13 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, just a clarification.

14 Since the proposed order offered the ten days to provide a

15 written response and Mrs. Ellis has indicated she wants to ,

16 do it, I assume the standard that you would apply to the

17 merits of whatever she suggests is not reconsideration.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: No. The standard we will apply,

19 however, is the discretion of the Board to make the

20 questions she suggests its own and we would, of course,

( 21 permit a response if the other parties wish.

22 Let's go off the record.

23 (Discussion off the record.)

24 JUDGE BLOCH: Back on the record.I ()
25 We.have alloted 20 minutes a party on the

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 scheduling order, itself. Starting with C.A.S.E., which
*

('\(-) 2 may reserve a portion of that time.

3 MS. ELLIS: I think the first basic comment that

4 we would like to make is that any reinspection at this

5 point should have design done first. We need to know

6 what's going to happen with the design before we get into

7 what's going on with construction, because as is very

8 apparent from the 8K filing which the Applicants have just

9 provided -- I assume the Board has that by the way.

10 JUDGE BLOCH: We do.

11 MS. ELLIS: As can be seen when you have, for

12 instance, 30 percent of the pipe supports being redone,

(( -) 13 this is going to be a major reinspection effort to follow

14 on the construction aspects of it. It seems pointless to

15 C.A.S.E., it has for some time, to go ahead with the

16 construction, reinspection and so forth until you know

17 what's going to happen with this design.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: Let me ask this, are there any

19 issues as to which C.A.S.E. is prepared to proceed at this
>

20 time once and for all, to finish up any issues in this

21 case?

22 MS. ELLIS Not at this time. I don't think that

23 we have enough information at this point to be able to do

() 24 that.

25 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, I saw it a possible

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 implication that there were aspects of the design of the

O
\~/ 2 CPRT effort which you thought were so defective that you

3 could possibly litigate those at this time. Is that true?

4 MR. ROISMAN: First of all, just to clarify, the

5 way Ms. Ellis and we are dividing fSr the purpose of this

6 discussion is she's dealing with design issues and

7 Ms. Garde and I are dealing with the rest. Because your

8 question now deals with the rest, I have to take the

9 microphone.

10 As we understood what the Board has said, t'iat

11 the Board appears to have said that it does not want to

12 hear those issues separately; we continue to believe

13 that --

14 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay, the the reasons we didn't,

15 one of the most important reasons we didn't is we didn't

16 want to hear them separately twice.

17 MR. ROISMAN: I understand that.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: If C.A.S.E. actually believes that

19 they can find fatal flaws in the approach of the Applicants

20 so they can try them once and for all, it might be

21 different.

22 MR. ROISMAN: The difficulty with doing that and

23 when you put the word "now," has to do with the failure of

() 24 us to have access to all the information we'd need to prove

25 that.

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177 I
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[
1 And this is a matter.of, if you will, litigation

2 strategy. We think now, as our motion for establishment of

L 3 an evidentiary standard indicated when we filed it in 1985,
4 that there's room enough to decide this question.

5 But if we are being told that this is it, once

6 and for all, we want the benefit of all of the evidence

7 that we need to prove that. To get that, we need to see

8 the output from the CPRT process in order to fully judge
9 how they have dealt with most importantly generic issues

10 and root causes which does not appear in the current

11 results reports. And -- at least based upon what we had

12 taken a look at. l

( 13 So that is the problem with being able to say
14 "now." We have, based on statements that they've made,

15 reason to believe that they're not doing the right thing.
16 We think that they are, for instance, deep sixing any
17 generic irolication or root cause if today they can explain
18 away a previous problem as not having safety significance,

19 to wit: a paint coatings.

20 But we don't know that because we don't have that
21 piece of the CPRT process to prove it by. So that -- I

22 mean that is a short answer to the question.

23 JUDGE BLOCH: Is it possible that when the

() 24 Applicants answer questions on the existing ISAPs that you
25 would change your mind and think would be some issues you

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 would willing to go forward on.at that time?
f'% -.,

\-) 2 MR. ROISMAN: I wouldn't rule that out because I

3 don't want to rule out anything until I have all the

4 information. But I would say the odds are not great on

5 that.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: Could you demonstrate at this point

7. what you offered to demonstrate earlier, which is that

8 without a hundred percent reinspection of everything, the

9 CPRT effort will be inadequate?

10 MR. ROISMAN: Well, I mean we would need to get

11 some discovery that we're not getting. Part of the

12 evidence to establish that you need a full one hundred

) 13 percent reinspection is litigation and resolution of the

14 issue, the breadth of the breakdown. Part of the available

15 evidence is the CPRT output.

16 JUDGE BLOCH: So you won't be ready for that

17 until the CPRT output on quality control is done?

18 MR. ROISMAN: It's the ordering of those that

19 have caused those problems. Arguably, if the order were

20 different or if each ISAP were truly self contained, that

21 is it not only addressed the narrow question of whether

22 this particular component was or was not built properly,

23 but also looked for root causes and generic implications

24 and answered all of the OA/0C questions within itsi
(

25 boundaries, the probability that we could find some that we

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 could independently litigate would be enhanced.
,

[)\'s- 2 JUDGE BLOCH: Is your reat concern that if we

3 litigate certain things now, that there will be

4 interconnections to subsequent reports that will make what

'

5 we do now a waste of time?

6 MR. ROISMAN: Yes. That and our inability to know

7 whether we are focusing on the right thing. I mean not

8 just a waste of time but we may shoot at the wrong target

9 by not having the benefit of that.

10 JUDGE BLOCH: Please continue.

11 Well, if Mrs. Ellis is just arguing about design,

12 it's a little hard to see what there is to argue about then

(~)
\_/ 13 since there is no design ISAPs out. I don't see how anyone

14 is even arguing that you can respond on design yet.

15 MR. ROISMAN: No, it's a different question now.

16 MS. ELLIS: One of the things that I think needs

17 to be pointed out is that the CPRT effort at this point in

18 time is not the end-all to everything, as I understand it.

19 I don't think it's been accepted by the Board as being

20 such.

21 There are some specific things which are

22 outstanding, comes to mind immediately the summary

23 disposition motions which C.A.S.E. has filed, which have

() 24 never been responded to. That might be an area which we

25 could go ahead and take care of at this time.

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 JUDGE BLOCH: I take it Applicants want to wait
-p

3_) 2 until they've finished their CPRT work on those areas.

3 MS. ELLIS: This was just a suggestion from our

4 point of view. If they would rather wait, then that's up

5 to them. The other --

6 JUDGE BLOCH: You could note that because if you

7 are prepared to go forward on any of their summary

8 disposition motions, we can do that.

9 You don't have to respond now.

10 MS. ELLIS: Did they say --

11 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm asking for them to wait until

12 their time.

( 13 MS. ELLIS: Another possible item which could be

14 at least clarified through discovery which might then lead

15 to limited hearings would be the extent of Signa's

16 participation in the finalization of this whole effort.

17 This is something at this point which is really not clear,

18 and there are also issues which were raised during the

) 19 Signa hearings which have still yet to be resolved insofar

20 as what Signa itself has found.

21 Now, I don't know -- one of our problems is that
,

|
'

22 we don't know at this point in time what Signa's

23 involvement is finally going to be.

24 JUDGE BLOCH: We plan to ask the staff to comment(}
25 on what they want from signa given the fact that they

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 originally arranged for Signa to be the independent design

s/ 2 reviewer for the plant.

3 MS. ELLIS: Okay.

4 MR. ROISMAN: The basic premise, as Ms. Ellis has

5 stated it, is that the logical, intelligent way to litigate

6 the case is to first decide whether design is proper.i

I

7 There's no point in litigating large bore pipe

8 supports only to find out that they're designed improperly

9 and we were litigating whether or not the improper design

10 was properly implemented.

11 So that should be done first. If Applicants

12 aren't ready to do it, nothing else should be litigated

13 before that. Having said that, we are still prepared to

14 move ahead without, if you will, wasting the time to at

15 least gather the data, analyze the data and start

16 articulating, if you will, the case specific, the sort of

17 2.752-type contentions, the refinement of contentions with

18 regard to particular matters.
<

19 But we would not be prepared to go to depositions

20 or to hearings on those until the Board had decided the

21 design question because we need that guidance.

22 Now, whether or not in its earlier iterations the

23 Board had a good justification for in effect making design

() 24 and construction issues be tried essentially

25 simultaneously, we do not believe that that exists now and

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 that the Commission's guidance on this is laid out in its
,

n
k,s) 2 order of May 20th, 1981, policy on conduct of licensing I

3 proceedings; is that we should look to do things

4 efficiently, that they are not repetitive and that we do

5 not end up wasting time.

6 I think we've got a record here that suggests

7 that the design issue is major, it's important, there's

8 some real doubts about it and obviously its resolution will

9 influence what happens in the rest of the case. That

10 should go first.

11 Secondly, with regard to the other areas, we have

12 tried to divide it up again consistent with this principal

() 13 of not trying to make a process not work smoothly in to,

l

14 essentially, six basic areas, one of which is design; ;

I

15 electrical ISAPs, civil structural ISAPs, testing ISAPs,

| 16 mechanical ISAPs, QA/QC ISAPs.

| 17 Any schedule -- and of course design ISAPs.

I18 Any schedule should be a schedule related to all of those.

i
19 If the Applicants produced three of the electrical ISAPs

20 this week, but the remainder don't get produced until
,

21 December, there should be no duty on anybody at that point;

|

22 to get to hearings on those first three.

23 There's too much interrelationship, the same

i

24 experts tend to be used, the same people tend to be(}
25 cross-examined, and we are looking at the totality. We

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 talk about inspectors who thought problems existed and
[h
N/ 2 pointed them out, those inspectors inspected across the

3 ISAPs, they didn't neatly follow the ISAPs.

4 So again to make logical any hearing process, the
5 process should be geared to those areas. Now, unless the

i 6 Board wants, and I can read to you the ones we think fall
f

7 into the categories. But I think everybody agrees that
8 they fall into those categories.

9 JUDGE JORDAN: These are essentially the
10 appendices -- the various appendices in the --

11 MR. ROISMAN: That is correct.
L
'

12 Now, operating from that premises that we're
(G

!

/ 13 going to work with them by groups, we think there's several
14 different subsets that are not really discussed at all in
15 the Applicants' proposed schedule.

16 One group of these is rests upon the reality that
17 neither the TRT, nor the CPRT, represent the universe of
18 legitimate concerns. The TRT set out to investigate --
19 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you know that? Are you going to

20 know that before you finish?

21 MR. ROISMAN: No, we know that now because the

22 CPRT is response to the TRT allegations which were

23 response --

() 24 JUDGE BLOCH: My understanding is it's not. It's

25 a response to all the allegations. Not just TRT.

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 MR. ROISMAN: There are a whole class of
' f}\~s 2 allegationa which have been made to the Staff that have not

3 been made public in the sense.of being served on the Board

4 or the Applicants, post TRT allegers whose allegations have '

5 been made, the Staff has taken statements with respect to

6 those allegers and there are contentions that relate both

7 to pre-CPRT conditions and post-CPRT conditions.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: So your concern is with

9 confidential information that obviously the Applicants
10 can't know.

11 MR. ROISMAN: No, not confidential. I mean as

12 far as we know it's not confidential. This is not like the

() 13 ecrlier people going and making a statement to OI. These

14 are people making a statement to the residue of the TRT.

15 JUDGE BLOCH: So is Applicant contemporaneously
16 informed of that? '

.

17 MR. ROISMAN: You'd have to ask the Staff. I

18 don't know whether they are or not. But I mean those

19 contentions are there.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: Apart from those, the new things
21 being raised in TRT, we won't know but it's possible that

,

i22 everything else will be addressed in the CPRT results I

23 reports.

() 24 MR. ROISMAN: Maybe, maybe not; that's right. We

25 have issues that are being raised by Region IV inspections,

TATE REPORTING SERVICE,'(713) 222-7177
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1 some of which we're seeing, some of which we haven't yet
2 gotten.

3 JUDGE BLOCil: Some these issues are about the
4 function in the CPRT itself?
5 hR. ROISMAN: Some about that and some are just
6 about the conditions at the plant. You know, the Region --
7 all I want to say is that there are, we're talking about
8 concluding the hearing. There is a lot more evidence
9 coming in that eventually C.A.S.E. will want to put before

i 10 the Board, most of it documentary, I might add.
11 JUDGE BLOCil: I'll ask that when Applicants have
12 their time, they address to what extent a CPRT is a dynamici

O 13 instrument resgeeding te new information ee we11 es eid

14 allegations.

15 MR. ROISMAN: Okay, fine. In any event, our

i 16 point is there is an appropriate place and C.A.S.E is
17 perfectly willing to participate in the process by saying
18 when the Board says, "This is what I'd like to you do," to
19 tell you what are all of the breakdowns that you believe
20 have occurred inside or outside the TRT, inside or outside
21 the CPRT, we think there are come.

22 JUDGE BLOCll: Mr. Roisman, C.A.S.E. has five

23 minutes.

Q 24 MR. ROISMAN: Okay. Next the TRT has conducted
25 work that we feel is subject to challenge. There's some of
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1 it we agree with.
.

2 JUDGE PLOCH: The TRT?

3 MR. ROISMAN: The TRT. Some of it we agree with

4 and some of it we disagree with. But since we were told by

5 Staff that they would be putting the TRT into evidence,

6 we're certainly going to want to get the bases for those

7 statements.

8 Now, it may be that we will not need more than

9 simply the underlying documents which are substantially

10 being provided to us now.

11 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Let me ask the Applicants

12 now, and in the middle --

( 13 MR. ROISMAN: Is my five minutes running?

|
14 JUDGE 6LCCH: Yes.

15 I'd just like to know if you are responding to

|
16 any of the TRT investigations in which they said that the

17 allegation was not founded?

18 MR. GAD: Whip out my slowest drawl for this.

19 You're asking me a question of fact, Your Honor. I have to

20 go back on what I've observed. I believe in some cases the

21 answer is yes and in some cases the answer is no.

22 Ycu are asking whether or not the CPRT passes its

23 own judgment on an issue that TRT regarded as closed. I

({} 24 believe in some cases the answer is yes and I believe in

25 some cases the answer is no.

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177



. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

. .

24371

1 JUDGE BLOCH: So, Mr. Roisman, what I would like

2 to urge that you do is to clarify what closed TRT issues

3 you're interested in and then identify with Applicants'

4 counsel whether the CPRT is covering it and if they're not,

5 then we should attempt to schedule expeditiously how we

6 will address those in this hearing.

7 MR. ROISMAN: I want to be clear that even if the

8 CPRT were covering it, unless the Staff intends to stand on

9 the side lines and not present evidence --

10 JUDGE BLOCH: First you should state what your

11 basis is for challenging the TRT findings before --

12 MR. ROISMAN: Oh, no, no, no. Yes, I would do

13 that but what I'm saying is that we feel there's a

14 separate -- as long as the Staff intends to present a

15 position, if we disagree with that position, we should be

16 free, and believe that we are free, to challenge their

17 position regardless of whether the CPRT has addressed the

18 issue or not.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: Yeah, but there might be a timing |

20 question. If the CPRT is addressing it, there's not much

21 point in litigating it first.

22 MR. ROISMAN: That's right. I'm not talking

23 about litigating, I'm talking about getting the underlying

24 evidence so C.A.S.E. will have a basis to make that

25 finding. I'm talking about --
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1 JUDGE BLOCH: That should be made available. Is

s_/ 2 there a problem getting documents about this?

3 MR. ROISMAN: The Staff is not continuing the

4 informal process that we had up until a certain point.
5 And it doesn't -- it's not clear what the process is going
6 to be. We may be forced to use 2.744, to get documents out

7 of the Staff or to speak to particular Staff people.
8 JUDGE BLOCH: I hope Staff will comment why it
9 is, if true, that documents that are behind the TRT

10 findings are not being made available informally.
11 MR. ROISMAN: It's not the TRT findings

12 necessarily. We now have a new body of findings, if TRT is

) 13 being superseded within Staff by findings that are going to
14 relate to new -- there's supposed to be a final SSER that

,

15 comes out; supposed to be a final Staff position. There's

16 Staff positions being taken in inspection reports as to
17 whether problems found are or are not serious, do or do not

18 represent safety problems, et cetera.

19 All of those are Staff positions and at some

20 point there will be an ultimate Staff position. We're

21 going to want full discovery from the Staff as to the basis

22 for that.
i

23 JUDGE BLOCH: When will you be prepared to scope

(} 24 out the nature of these concerns that you believe are

25 outside of the CPRT process so that wt 11 be able to get
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1 some kind of a handle on what we're talking about?

(/) 2 MR. ROISMAN: Probably a couple of months.t s

3 There's some information that we're aware of, we don't know

4 the substance of it, it's there, like some inspection

5 reports of the Region that have not yet been released, that

6 relate to among other things, evaluations of the CPRT. So

7 that's right -- and Ms. Garde reminds me of new substantive

8 problems.

9 Assuming that that is forthcoming within a matter

10 maybe of a month or so after we got the information, we

11 could tell you from that information what problems we see.

12 And we could, at this point, take information
fs

(-) 13 that we have now that's beyond TRT and attempt to do that

14 as well. I'm not sure it's fruitful for us to do that, but

15 we have some information at hand now.

16 JUDGE BLOCH: I can see it's fruitful for at

17 least one reason. I think if you have basis for a. concern

18 about those matters and you surface them, it could even be

19 that your concerns are sufficient that the Applicants would

20 be concerned, too, so that they would immediately begin

21 looking into it themselves. I

22 MR. ROISMAN: I am a poor student of history but

23 I don't believe that that process has proven very I

!

{} 24 successful in this proceeding. I

25 JUDGE BLOCH: Sometimes history changes.
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1 MR. ROISMAN: I agrep. But it does say "What Is

2 Past Is Prologue" on the Archives Building._

3 All right. In the context of that, what we

4 are -- what we are suggesting is, give documents. When the

5 documents are done, when all the underlying documents are

6 legitimately available are available, then a process begins

7 and the process starts one, with the statement of positions

8 by the Applicant and the Staff in the form of their final

9 document on that issue, whatever it is; Staff SSER, the

10 ' Applicant results reports, followed then by a statement of

11 issues by C.A.S.E. based upon what they have said their

12 position is and we've looked at the documentation that

() 13 underlays it, this is our statement.

14 Now, at that point, as to one of these

15 categories, we would hopefully be able to tell you "Farget

16 that ISAP, we don't have a problem with it."

17 But we are going to be impacted by the

18 interaction between the QA/QC ISAPs that look like they're

19 going to come late.

20 Now, if we go ahead with design and do that

21 first, it may be that the QA/QC ISAPs will have caught up

22' and that will be a moot problem.

23 Following the statements of issues by C.A.S.E.,

(}
24 we would move to any depositions. We would urge that they

25 be evidentiary in the sense that any party could introduce
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1 the deposition into evidence in the proceeding and the
h)s/ 2 witness' available defense to that would be waived. Beyond

3 that, it would be just as we did before.

4 Now, at this point, the case would divert,

5 depending upon whether Ms. Ellis were handling it or we

6 were handling it. Ms. Ellis is not a lawyer, the lawyering

7 process is not one with which she is comfortable. I'm not

8 that comfortable with it myself, but she would then want to

9 go to prefiled testimony by the parties and hearings and

10 then proposed findings of fact and conclusions of law at

11 the end.

12 We would -- with regard to the other five ISAP

(~)
(_/ 13 categories -- want to follow the process that we have used

14 before on a harassment and intimidation issues, which is

15 preliminary proposed findings of fact, filed

16 simultaneously, we would propose be filed testimony then
_

17 rebuttal testimony in areas indicating whose -- either

18 whose prefiled testimony you wanted or who, if it was a

19 deposition witness, whose cross-examination you want to

20 take with the same showings that we needed to make to you

21 before and then a hearing and then final findings

22 afterwards on a much shorter time schedule for the final

23 findings in light of the fact that preliminary proposed

(} 24 findings had preceded it. Much the way we had structured

25 it for the harassment and intimidation.
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1 I think we cannot judge the harassment and
.

,

k, 2 intimidation process by anything other than imagining what

3 it would have been if we hadn't done it that way.

4 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Have you wrapped up?

5 MR. ROISMAN: Yeah. I think that's basically it.

6 In terms of time schedules, the timing for doing

7 that, I think it's really foolish to now start talking

8 about what those times are.

9 The documents are documents which we have got to

10 see and we're just beginning to see them. Ms. Garde's just

11 looked at the underlying documentation for the first group

12 of results reports in Dallas yesterday. She is going to do

~l
/ 13 more of that this week.

14 I don't want to tell that you I'm going to

15 formulate my issues based upon matters ready for

16 depositions in 60 days, when I see that the documents will

17 only take ten days to do, or that it will take ninety days

18 to do. And it seems unreasonable to ask me to % that.

19 What we're really proposing is a logical

20 progression, step by step at any given time. Applicants

21 can say at any time we can ask the Board to extend the ;

1

i
22 time. The argument cuts both ways. At any given time they

23 can ask the Board to put a time limit in.

24 So far I don't think C.A.S.E. has done anything(}
25 dilatory in this proceeding. And I don't think it's any

|

|
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1 records for that. I don't think we need to be told to do

g
V 2 something in 30 days, I don't think there's a basis for

3 knowing that 30 days is the right number or 60 or whatever.

4 JUDGE BLOCH: I do want to you remember though

5 that we're urging you, if you know of current issues that

6 you don't accidentally become dilatory by not raising them.

7 MR. ROISMAN: I understand that.

8 And we, I mean, we do raise them with the Staff;

9 we have pressed and I know the Board's got copies of our

10 recent filing with Mr. Noonan of our concerns about the

11 CPRT. And I think that, you know, I think that process has

12 proceeded.
l^

13 In terms of substantive technical problems, we

14 also -- I mean, I don't want to go and make allegations

15 based upon an incomplete. statement. If we're convinced

16 that this is wrong, but we don't have every single document

17 that's going to prove our case, we would say in some

18 format, we're not quite sure now who we say it to or how, I

19 mean nobody's invited us, the Applicants, we don't have a

20 letter from the Applicant saying, " Hey, if you find

21 anything wrong with our plant, let us know," and the Staff

22 has not seemed to invite that either beyond us giving them |

23 the comments on the CPRT.

24 JUDGE BLOCH: We invite it.

25 MR. ROISMAN: Okay. And if you're suggesting
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1. that we make a pleading with the Board that we simply call
c
h_ 2 C.A.S.E. Board Notifications, we'd be happy to pursue that

3 process.

4 JUDGE BLOCH: That would be a logical parallel to

5 the other Board notification.

6 MR. ROISMAN: The need to do it may be increased

7 as a result of pending events anyway. So we would be

8 willing to do that.

9 JUDGE BLOCH: Applicants?

10 The time has expired.

11 Ms. Ellis, how much time do you need?

12 MS. ELLIS: I need to ask him just one question.

13 MR. ROISMAN: Ms. Ellis just wanted me to make

14 clear that our purpose in getting information out of the

15 Staff as to these allegations is not intended to inhibit

16 their ability to investigate them. ,

17 I mean if the Staff comes to us and says "We're

18 not through investigating, we don't want to make that

19 information available now," we're not trying to force them

20 to do it. And that's not that kind of problem that I meant

21 when I discussed it.

22 And secondly, if the Board decides that it will

23 accept the Applicants' pleading in response to C.A.S.E.'s

24 objections to motion for establishment of a hearing
(}

25 schedule, that in its opposition to that, Ms. Ellis would
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1 like to' file something in the nature of a point of order,
f ')
ks 2 that is she would like to point out -- not argue, but-

3 simply point out statements that are contained in the

4 Applicants' pleading that are directly contradicted by
5 Board orders for the benefit of the Board and simply line

6 those up so that the Board will understand that there's a'

7 significant departure in the Applicants' pleadings from

8 what we understand this Board has said is what the criteria
9 are that we're trying this case on.

10 And I think that will be helpful and she would do

11 it in that form, not as an argument, just to tell you "You
12- ruled the contrary and here's where you ruled."

.A
l) 13 JUDGE BLOCH: I would appreciate that documentt

14 being filed. And we do plan to receive the filings. So it

15 would be timely to file that expeditiously. So you are
.

16 going to actually cite portions of their filing that you
17 believe are failing to accept prior Board orders?

18 MS. ELLIS: I can only do this if I can do it so

19 we have a little time after we file the statistical

20 sampling which is due on May -- to be filed on May the 3rd,

21 I believe it is..
;

I 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Sure. You need ten days after

23 that?

(} 24 MS. ELLIS: Thank you.

25 JUDGE BLOCH: Any objection to that? Let's do
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|

1 that. ,

,

k-) - 2 Applicants?

|
3 MR. GAD: If Your Honors please. |

4 There is a motion before you to establish a

5 schedule and it has a proposed schedule attached to it.

6 The Staff's response in essence adopts the schedule that we

7 proposed, suggesting a few changes and cdjustments here and

8 there.

9 I think we said some place and I'll reiterate it,

10 the Staffs' improvements are precisely that and we would

11 urge the Board to order a schedule as set forth in

12 attachment A to the Staff's response.
f'
(,)s 13 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Gad, in the course of your

14 argument, could you set forth the extent to which you there

15 will be interrelationships between subsequent results

16 reports and the ones that have already been released?

17 MR. GAD: I intend to get to that, Your Honors,

18 and I'll do it almost right away.

19 After hearing what I heard this morning, I think

20 it's necessary to step back and take a look at what our

21 situation is.

22 We have a CPRT program plan with approximately 52

23 ISAPs in it. In addition to the 52 ISAPs, we have what's

{} 24 called the quality of construction collective evaluation;

25 we have the design adequacy collective evaluation; and then
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1 we have the overall wrap it up,very similar to Board
73
(_) 2 Question No. 14, statements by the SRT of collective

3 significance of the whole review.

4 Now, the history of this thing, because it

5 started out being responsive to very discrete, very narrow

6 TRT issues. And each of those tended to grow, if in fact

7 that issue involved issues that other people were talking

8 about. And some of them were put in as very global topics

9 and I have in mind ISAP No. 7C. And then finally design

10 was added, and each one of the design DSAPs is itself a

11 whole discipline so you have subparts underneath that.

12 The bottom line of that is that a -- the ISAPs

13 and DSAPs represent a spectrum and they represent a

14 spectrum on two values. Value No. 1 is when we expect the

15 results to come in. Some of them are already in now. I am

16 told that there is reasonable grounds for assuming that

17 there will be three, four, five, approximately that many

18 per month for the next four or five months.

19 Value No. 2 on which we have a spectrum is this

20 question of whether the ISAP is narrow in focus or broad in

21 focus, whether it is issue responsive or self-initiated and

22 whether it focuses on one little piece or whether it is

23 more global in nature.

() 24 The ones that are coming in early, for at least

25 two reasons that are both intuitive and obvious, tend to be
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1 the narrow focused, the TRT responsive, the first issues
3

.' s_l 2 that were put on CPRT's plate,o
t

3 That_is true of the five, the public availability

4 of which was announced April 14th, which is frankly a long

5 -time before yesterday. And it is true of -- though we

6 don't have schedules and this is in the order in which

7 we'll come down and frankly things aren't that organized,

8 but if you say which are the ones that will be in -- divide

9 in it half and say, "Which ones will be in the first half,"

10 this is essentially true that all of the ones in the first

11 half will be that kind of issue.

12 So the problem before us today is with five of

13 them on the table -- and-there will be some more at the end

14 of this month and some more at-the end of next month --

15 what do we do with them?

16 And frankly, Your Honors, the issue is do we get
_

17 them out and do we say, "Is there" -- let me back up.

18 There's probably a third spectrum and that is whether or

19 not the ISAP relates directly to an issue that has

20 heretofore been a matter in contest before the Board.

21 Some of them plainly are responsive to issues
,

,

22 that were before the Board. Some of them are' responsive to

23 issues that were raised by the TRT when the TRT went out

(} 24 and looked for other things.

25 JUDGE BLOCH: Does that matter? In the history
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1 of this case, when there are things related to quality
.s

s_) 2 control that come up routinely, if they relate to the

3 contention, we consider them anyway.

4 MR. GAD: It matters in this sense, Your Honors.

5 Let's say we have Contention No. 5, and one I suppose can

6 argue about its breadth, but it certainly is broad, big or
7 very big, I suppose is the debate. But nobody's contending

8 for small.

9 But then we also have a narrow focus to go out

10 and look at No. 46 type widgits. Nobody has ever contended

11 there was anything wrong with the No. 46 type widgits, but

12 they went out and they did an ISAP on them. And then they

() 13 have a results report on them.

14 JUDGE BLOCH: Would that be true? You wouldn't

15 have gone out and done an ISAP if no one ever contended

16 .that there was something wrong with --

17 MR. GAD: Yeah. Absolutely.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: So why would it get into the mill? 1

19 MR. GAD: I'd just as soon not address that.

20 There will be some of them that, yes, that there isn't a

21 problem, that there never was.

22 JUDGE BLOCH: Self-initiated and never raised by f
|23 outsiders? |

(} 24 MR. GAD: Either. The point is this: C.A.S.E

25 might have no interest whatsoever in contesting No. 46 type
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1 widgits, the subject matter or a piece of a subject matter
*

f)
(~/ 2 of a given ISAP.

3 If that's true, then the declaration should be

4 made, the question should be put to them, the declaration

5 should be made and if no one cares about No. 46 widgits
!

6 anymore, then it's an uncontested issue.

7 JUDGE BLOCH: Let's get a little bit more

8 specific. When it comes to electrical terminations, to

9 what extent when you're done looking at the ISAP on
i

f 10 electrical terminations and drawings, do you still have

11 other things left that will be looked into concerning the

12 TRT findings about drawings and electrical terminations?

( 13 MR. GAD: If you take a look at ISAP No. lA4,

14 which I suppose it's necessary to point out that I'm not

15 responsible for the arcane numbering system of these ISAPs.

16 In defense of my client, the numbering system was copied

| 17 from the Staff in the numbering of the TRT issues.
i

'

18 ISAP No. 1A4 is intended to be the complete

19 response to TRT Issue No. lA4, which has to do with whether

20 . or not the actual landings of certain cables corresponded

21 with the what the drawing called for.

I 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Does that actually mean that since

23 I see no inquiry into the quality control aspects of this

() 24 problem, that there will be no quality control inquiry into

25 how it is that these deficiencies weren't caught by quality
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1 control?
.

r

k/ 2 MR. GAD: There were no deficiencies in 1A4.
3 MR. JORDAN: Deviations.

4 JUDGE BLOCH: As I see, there was designs that

5 didn't match the plant. Now, every time that the plant

6 didn't match the design, I think that there's a QC

7 deficiency.

8 MR. GAD: There is -- there is a deviation in
9 CPRT terms.

10 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Someone checked off a

11 -checklist improperly.

12 MR. GAD: Perhaps.
,

.

13 JUDGE BLOCH: Or in some of the instances someone
14 failed to review a design so that the design was right.
15 MR. GAD: Not the in the case of ISAP 1A4 --

16 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, I think there's one here that

17 is a design problem.

18 MR. GAD: Well, I think it's a drawing error.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: Well, a drawing error that's not

20 caught means that the drawing which is the design was

21 deficient.

22 MR. GAD: For the purposes of 1A4 the issue was

23 did they build them to the drawings? The issue Your Honor

-() 24 is talking about is, they found that it wasn't built to the

25 drawings and then they found that the drawing had been

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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I
1 changed and in fact it was built correctly when it was

,(') .

(_J 2 built and I think that's the one Your Honor has in mind.
|

3 1A4 is strictly a construction ISAP; it's not a design

4 ISAP.

5 JUDGE BLOCH: EO118262, Page 3 of 15, says

6 " drawing error."

7 MR. GAD: Read on.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: That's all, Nothing beyond that. )

9 Says " drawing error."

10 MR. GAD: Are you looking at the results report?

11 JUDGE BLOCH: Page 3 of 5 in the results reports.

12 MR. GAD: What does it say in Section 5 about

( 13 that?

14 MR. ROISMAN: Would you state the section again.

15 E01 what?

16 JUDGE BLOCH: That's not a section, that's the

17 drawing number. 5 on that one?

18 MR. ROISMAN: I didn't --

19 MR. GAD: I haven't commited this to memory, Your

20 Honor, but I believe -- I don't want to speculate.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay, 5.2.2.17

22 MR. GAD: There's a discussion of each one of the |
\

23 deviations.

(} 24 JUDGE BLOCH: So the deviation is only as to the

25 drawing number. Okay. No problem.

|
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-1 But on the others, as to the deviation between

(> 2 the drawing and the field configuration, is there to be an

3 inquiry _as to whether there was a quality control

4 breakdown?

5 MR. GAD: On one failure? No.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: Not on one; on five.

7 MR. GAD: No. Not if all of them were of that

8 class is, the answer is no. Because each one of those -- I

9 am not sure it's five, but each one of those was something

10 that not only did not have safety significance, but

11 couldn't have.

12 JUDGE BLOCH: But the quality control inspector

(~'/Ts. 13 when he was checking off the list didn't know that.

14 MR. GAD: Understood.

15 JUDGE BLOCH: So I don't see why --

16 MR. GAD: I take that back, that's not

17 necessarily understood.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: In one case, for example, there

19 were terminations that were made that shouldn't have been

20 terminated.

21 MR. GAD: That's right, they were spare

22 conductors.

23 JUDGE BLOCH: And there's no way the QC

() 24 inspectors could have looked at that and known that those

25 connections were not costed.
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1 MR. ROISMAN: That they were not spares?

k> 2 JUDGE BLOCH: Yqah, how would he know they were

3 spares. And if they were spares, why wouldn't he have

4 indicated that they were spares and shouldn't have been

5 connected.

6 MR. GAD: I don't want to speculate. I've

7 heard --

8 JUDGE BLOCH: I just want to say that all the

9 implications of the findings of the TRT are followed up on.

10 And a non-costing error is not necessarily something that

11 doesn't indicate a QC breakdown, just like in the field

12 pool.

(^m-) 13 MR. GAD: TRT was concerned with whether or not

14 any of these electrical cables process of their

15 installation led te a situation where the plant would be

16 incapable of opera:ing safely on a account of its physical

17 structure.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: Suppose what instead if you looked

19 at the QC documents, you saw a pattern that there was some

20 one inspector that made all these five errors.

21 MR. GAD: That's why they went out and inspected

22 the other cables.

23 JUDGE BLOCH: You would never find out by

f~l 24 inspecting the other cables whether all of these five
| \J

25 deficiencies were by one inspector?
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1 MR. GAD: Well, I think if Your Honor reads in-
.rh
(_) 2 No. 5 -- I don't know whether you would or not. I think

3 that would be an adverse trend if they were all by one

4 inspector.

5 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay, that goes to whether you

6 examine that. That's one of the questions the Board asks,

7 did you look into the data about these incidents in enough
8 detail to know what the problem was before you tried to get

9 rid of it.

10 MR. GAD: You've got the advantage over me

11 because you've read the report there. I don't remember how

12 they concluded with those five, if in fact there were five

) 13 were not an adverse trend. " Adverse trend" is to mean, is

14 defined to mean they have a commonality and the commonality

15 has a reasonable potential for --

16 JUDGE BLOCH: Would that have been looked at?

17 MR. GAD: Absolutely.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: So it could have been looked at but

19 not reported; is that right?

20 MR. GAD: Shouldn't be, they might be.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: That's the kind of problem that led

22 to the questions that the Board asked. There were things

23 that we thought about when we read these results reports

(} 24 that we said we don't know whether that's going to be

25 covered or not.

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 MR. GAD: I can't handle -- guess not.
_

3
(_) 2 MR. McCOLLOM: One of the things that you covered

3 right at the first was that besides the 52 ISAPs, you had a

4 quality of construction collective.

5 MR. GAD: Collective evaluation.

6 MR. McCOLLOM: To extend this now, when you do

7 that collective construction quality of construction

8 evaluation, would you have gone back to the results reports

9 to see if these kinds of things would have fanned out --

10 see -- now you're really asking about quality assurance

11 quality control.

12 MR. GAD: You're really talking about nonadverse

()- 13- trends; the answer is yes. I mean, if the trend is

14 perceived to be adverse, it's supposed to be closed in the

15 ISAP. But the answer is yes, the collective evaluation is

16 designed to take into account all of the data that was

17 produced during the construction ISAPs and feed it together

18 and come up with a conclusion that there is reasonable

19 assurance that there remain no undetected, uncorrected

20 safety significant deficiencies that would interfere with

21 the plant's operating correctly.

22 There is no claim that they will have caught

23 every single one of the nonsafety-significant deficiencies.

24 But the point I was making is that lA4 -- I mean this quite(}
25 the way it sounds but whether you like it or not, its

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177



__-- _-------_ .. ..
.

.

.
.

24391

1 results or not, lA4 is intended to be the entirety of the
(-) 2 response to TRT Issue No. lA4 and the same thing is true

3 with No. 2B, this allegation about concrete strengths.
I4 The same thing is true with respect to No. 3D, an '

5 allegation that the start-up testing organization didn't
6 have the ability to use the correct drawings even if they
7 were given correct drawings; very different problem from
8 the allegation about the documents control center, and I
9 could go down the list.

10 So we have them; they are done. Perhaps some

! 11 will find the results inadequate, but frankly we ought to
12 find that out now rather than later. All I assert to Your<~

k )s. 13 Honors, is there's no particular reason not to, there's no
14 particular reason to put them on the shelf and let them
15 sit.

16 JUDGE BLOCH: Let's see, one reason I could think

17 of is the question of possible interrelations which I don't
18 know if you've really fully addressed yet. Because if we

19 get done with it and then your collective evaluation says
20 we looked at it again, we've got a problem.
21 And the other reason that we might let it sit is
22 that after C.A.S.E. looks at everything, they might be able
23 to focus in on a few things and if we make them litigate

() 24 now, then we'll be litigating things which they really
25 don't need to litigate now but they can't tell until they

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 see the whole picture.
,

N- 2 MR. GAD: Your Honor, you know, please, don't

3 take this the wrong way. But that's the second time I've

4 heard that this morning and I have trouble seeing how it

5 makes sense.
;

6 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay, tell me what your problem is

7 with it.

8 MR. GAD: Because the issue that was addressed by

9 1A4, which frankly I concede to you was a narrow issue, it i

10 wasn't intended to be a global issue, it was intended to be

11 a response to one particular issue. The entire response is

12 right there.

(! 13 Frankly, I don't see how anything that's going to
i

14 come down the pike about pipe support designs, or about any

15 other. design issue that FERA is looking at, or about the

16 inspection of fuel pool liners, or the upper lateral is

17 going to have anything to do with the response to item 1A4.

18 And if somebody wants to stand on the assertion

19 that there is that potential in the whole program plan, I

20 think it's their burden to articulate it. I submit to you

21 that there is none, logically, there could be none --

22 JUDGE BLOCH: You would state that there will be

23 nothing in any of the subsequent ISAPs that would reflect

(} 24 on the conclusion reached in the earlier ISAPs?

25 MR. GAD: Well, what,I said was in lA4. I

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 believe that's all also true a,s you go down, at least
'g
(l 2 through the TRT.ISAPs.

3 JUDGE BLOCH: Let me ask you this --

4 MR. GAD: Now there is some crossfeed when you

5 get later on.

6 JUDGE BLOCH: I could imagine for example that it

7 would be possible that the overall evaluation of quality of

8 construction would say, "Overall, we're not really

9 satisfied with the quality of QC for construction; so

10 despite the fact that we cleared up this first ISAP, we're

11 going to go look at more cable terminations." In which

12 case having litigated whether you had to look at more cable

13 terminations, it would have been a total waste.

14 MR. GAD: If that were to happen, Your Honor, it

15 seems to me that that would happen in the context of ISAP

16 7C.

17 Frankly, even if you decided in the context of

18 ISAP 7C that because of what you found -- first of all
.

19 you're not going to find it in these cabinets, if you were

20 to look in these cabinets. Remember 1A4 was very --

21 JUDGE BLOCH: You said their cabins?

22 MR. GAD: "These cabinets." So frankly you're

23 not going to find anything more in these particular

() 24 cabinets --

25 JUDGE BLOCH: But it deals with whether you look

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 beyond the sample you took.
.

(/' 2 MR. GAD: 1A4. That's correct. And there was

3 nothing that was found in 1A4. Remember, also, that the

4 ISAP tells you r. hat we've already tested these circuits in

5 terms of their functionality and their continuity, so that
,

|
6 in addition to taking a look and seeing if the wire went in j

\

7 the socket and tracing it all, we also put juice on both

8 ends to see if it got through.

9 So the probabi.lity that someone is going to |

10 find -- you are hypothesizing now that someone would find

11 problems in different kind of cable in a different part of

12 the plant.
rh

(m) 13 JUDGE BLOCH: No, it could find the problem in

14 just looking at the overall QA/QC program on site. And you

15 wold say, "Look, yeah in some specific cases we cleareduit
,

16 up." But our look at the overall QC program makes us

17 dissatisfied that we can count on it to assure safety of

18 any system.

19 MR. GAD: Theoretically that's true. Frankly

20 it's not true of 1A4 and it's not true of 2B.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: I don't think you're hearing me.

22 I'm saying that it might be okay to clear a subsystem based

23 on a sample of the subsystem, but if overall, the pattern

(} 24 at the plant is not acceptable, then you need a hundred

25 percent sample, period.

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 MR. GAD: I'm not sure I agree with that, Your

I)'

\~/ 2 Honor.

3 You can have -- I'm getting a hair afield. But

4 let's assume that your inspection program is just, awful.

5 Let's assume that your J.ispection program only finds 75

6 percent of the bad things that there are to be found.

7 Of course, your builders don't build everything

8 wrong, so everything that is built is not a candidate to

9 become either three quarters found or one quarter not.

10 You can reach the conclusion that your inspectors

-11 would only have found 75 percent of the bad things,

12 whatever they were.

() 13 If you go out and take a look at the hardware and

14 you find that the hardware works and that the little wires

15 went in the right little sockets and that every time you

16 juiced them the lights lit up where they're supposed to be,

17 which is perhaps the best test of all of whether or not

18 cables have been landed correctly, and they all work, then

19 frankly it's no longer relevent, at least in that cabinet,

20 whether the inspectors were awake or asleep because the guy

21 who installed the wires did it right.

22 JUDGE BLOCH: So based on that, I don't see why

23 you bothered with a random sample at all. What did you

(} 24 prove with a random sample?

25 MR. GAD: I don't understand the question.

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 JUDGE BLOCH: You took a rondom sample which was

2 supposed to prove something aoout the quality of thoseus

3 particular cable terminations.

4 MR. GAD: The hardware.

5 JUDGE BLOCH: The hardware.

6 MR. GAD: Right. And what it proved in that

7 case, I believe, based on the numbers alone, just the

8 random sample, not any other -- not of any of the other

9 data that was taken into account, was that with a 99

10 percent, 95 percent confidence, that fewer than one percent

11 of those cables would have been mislanded; on statistics

12 alone.
-

_
13 JUDGE BLOCH: Based on the chain of inferences in

14 the report. That's correct. On --

15 MR. GAD: On statistics alone. Didn't stop

16 there. ISAP 1A4 is not limited -- by the way, I'm not sure

17 about the numbers, I can't remember whether that was 95 --

18 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. We know what we're talking

19 about.

20 MR. GAD: ISAP 1A4 is not simply quantitative

21 analysis. It doesn't say, "I'm out here to count beans and

22 here's the number of beans." It says, "I'm out here to

23 reach reasonable assurances that on account of this

() 24 particular issue, I'm not acting on any other issue."

25 JUDGE BLOCH: But the princ. pal way to find that

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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E 1 you can generalize with respect to the other cable
_

~

2 terminations that were not in the sample is the adequacy of

-

3 the way in which that sample was taken and the inspection

b 4 of that sample was conducted.
-

5 MR. GAD: In part.

. 6 JUDGE BLOCH: What I'm saying is, you might
e

- 7 accept that conclusion, that inference, based on this

8 document alone. But if you found deficient QA/QC in a
-.

~

9 large number of areas of the plant, you might say that you
G
'-

10 would not trust the inference with which to expand the
5
y 11 sample to the whole population, particularly because you've

12 got to realize that the Staff took its own sample first;

13 the Staff had its own errors before you went in.
-

14 So one sample, which was not random, had a number
-

- 15 of errors which were larger than the confidence intervals

16 you would set if it had been random. Your sample was

E
[. 17 smaller than the confidence intervals. You wanted to draw
-

a
g- 18 an inference as to the remaining population. I'm just
=

L 19 saying that it is possible that the Applicants would find,
&

g 20 based on looking at the rest of the plant, that they're

21 really not satisfied with less than a hundred percent

.
22 inspection.[ .

~

_
23 MR. GAD: I know I hate to get into this because

_

I 24 we're really doing the merits of 1A4, but ' can't agree

- 25 with that.

1 TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 JUDGE BLOCH: It may be useful to have the

2 dialogue though so you will see how the Board may think

3 about some of these things.

4
.

MR., GAD: I'm not saying I'm going to run out of
1

5 the room either. I think Your Honor is misreading 1A4.

6 1A4 does not say, 31 got 95 beans in this pile and
|
'

7 therefore, knowing ^nothing else, I am going to reach the

8 neccessary qualitative judgment." |

9 It says, I got 95 beans in this pile, and I took

10 a look at the errors and they were minor because someone

11 put a mislable on, or something like that, but that doesn't

1

12 mean the right circuit went on when you pressed the button.

13 And I took a look at the qualifications of the guys that

14 installed them and I took a look at the qualifications of

15 the the guys who inspected them and I took a look and I

16 found that after the guys who inspected them, whatever else

17 their brethren did anywhere else. I'm not conceding

18 anything, I'm just saying put it aside, whatever else it

19 was, the guy who inspected these didn't let any safety

20 significant deficiencies go through the pike.

21 So I told you at the outset, theoretically what

22 Your Honor says is right. The probability of that

23 happening in ISAP 1A4 -- en3 you can go through these early

(} 24 ones and it's actua11P u -- is so low that it doesn't

25 warrant taking all of these things, putting them on the

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 shelf and say, "We'll do it later on, because frankly we've
2 got all the time in the world." That's the argument that
3 I'm making to Your Honors.

4 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. We call a five minute
5 recess, after which I'd like you to attempt to wrap up in
6 ten minutes because we have interrupted a lot.
7 MR. GAD: I will do it in less than ten, Your 1

8 Honor.

9 (Recess.)

10 JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will come to order.
11 Ms. Garde has a statement about why she --
12 MS. GARDE: I'll make the --

l

13 JUDGE BLOCH: All right. I just want to comment

14
that the Board's discussion led it to the conclusion that

15 we've been discussing in detail, the possible
16 interconnectedness of one task force report or results
17 report to others and in fact, we've probably picked the one
18 that's least likely to be related to others. So --

19 MR. GAD: I think I picked it, Your Honor.
|

20 JUDGE BLOCH: No, I think I did. Except you did

21 file it first.

22 MR. GAD: I'll take any of the others and do them
23 too but not in the two minutes that I promised.
24 Let me see if I can limit myself to two minutes.
25 Your Honor has asked to what extent to CPRT is a dynamic

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 process. I'm afraid like a lot of things in this world,
,O

\~J 2 the answer is yes and no.

3 CPRT is intended to take into account all of the

f 4 external source issues raised by anybody from whenever and

5 it doesn't stop when the program plan was first written.

6 There are, if you will, after or post Rev. 1 issues that

7 are factored in. On the other hand, at some point it is

8 going to have to stop.

| .9 JUDGE BLOCH: Who addresses allegations that the

10 CPRT has been improperly implemented?

11 MR. GAD: Well, we are going to come up with a

12 few of those ourselves. We're not going agree with -- I'm

13 sorry, with the TRT?

14 JUDGE BLOCH: CPRT?

15 MR. GAD: The CPRT, this is the SRT.

16 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay.

17 MR. GAD: But at some point in time, it's going |

18 to have to stop. And if you're talking about allegation

19 management, it will come a point in time when allegation

20 management has to be handled the way it's handled in other

21 cases, which is to funnel it through the Staff and the

22 Staff will apprize the Board if there are any allegations

23 that should come to the Board's attention.

() 24 I will tell you that one of the theories of the

25 way this thing is set up is that as you build more and more

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 of these issues in, the probability decays geometrically
2 that any new allegation has in fact not already been

3 addressed somewhere.

4 So we're not talking -- we're talking about a

5 diminishing window. But at some point in time, it is
e

6 going to -- no argument about it, it's going have to stop
7 and there will be some issues that will be post-CPRT,

8 perhaps.

I
! 9 I want to stress that one of the things that

i 10 we're not seeking to do by the motion now before the Board

11 is to cast in to concrete the entire future history of this
12 litigation. All we're saying is that we've got a large

O(,) 13 herd of ISAPs out there, some big ones and some little

14 ones, some of them are getting close to the gate and we've

15 got to start someplace.

16 The schedule that we've propounded as modified by

17- the BoTrd is a logical place and an orderly means by which

18 we start.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: How much inconvenience would it be

20 posed by C.A.S.E.'s suggestion that we wait for groupings?
21 MR. GAD: I think that if C.A.S.E. went on to
22 demonstrate why the electricals were related, that would be

23 fine. But the fact of the matter is that 1A4 --

(} 24 JUDGE BLOCH: One thing they said was they

25 probably have the same experts.

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1

1 MR. GAD: That, to me, Your Honor, is a

/^")
(_/ 2 convenience that we don't -- that we just don't have. 1A4

'I has nothing to do with 1A3, which is the qualification of

4 'those little blue butt splices.

5 They just don't -- no necessity that because you

6 address one, you address the other; they're just unrelated.

7 If 1A4 is available and we have the time and we're going to

8 have to swollow it at some point in time, what we're saying

9 is the time to start taking a bite full is right now.

10 Because if you let --

11 JUDGE BLOCH: So where there are actual, actual

12 technical interrelationships, you would have much less

h 13 problem than where they just happen to be in the same area,

14 like electrical?

15 MR. GAD: That's correct. But you see, if there

16 were technical interrelationships, if the answer to

17 Question 1 depended in part on the answer to Question 2,

18 _ technically, odds are they would be treated in one ISAP,

'19 because as a practical matter, you car.'t publish the

20 results report if that were true.

21 Now, having said that, there are some results

22 reports that do pass the buck to other ISAPs. Most notably

23 these are programmatic ones. Where they say, " Program

Ov
24 failed in these respects." What the hardware significance

25 of that is is not being addressed in that ISAP, it will be

TATE REPORTING SERVICE, (713) 222-7177
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1 -addressed in most commonly 7C.,
/

( / 2 Let me just close with one more observation.s_

3 C.A.S.E. --

4 JUDGE BLOCH: If you're going to close, I would

5 just like to ask for a clarification. We still don't fully

6 understand what use Applicants intend to make of Signa.

7 MR. GAD: All of the -- at the moment Signa is an

8 issue generator; it is a screen for issues. All of the

9 Signa issues are being processed, for want of a better

10 word, through the CPRT design adequacy program.

11 Now, beyond that it really depends on where the

* ,
12 issue is. If it's piping, then it goes through the Stone &

(y,

p/ 13 Webster effort which then goes through the Lavin effort.

14 If it's cable trays then there's cnot.her group of people.
15 All of the signa issues are being addressed

16 through the design adequacy program and the design adequacy

17 program will ultimately be the Applicants' case on why none

18 of those issues is or other design issue.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: We recall having told the Staff

20 with allegers that it was going to go back to the allegers

21 to see if they'd solved the problem. It seems to me that

22 to some extent, given that Signa was hired independently,
|

23 initially made findings for the Applicants, and has I

() 24 demonstrated great technical competence, that there would

25 be more reason to want to go back to Signa to see if the

I
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1: issues they're expert on are cleared to their satisfaction.

~2 Why are Applicants not going back to them?

3 MR. GAD: Well, Your Honor again is making an I

4 -assumption that is not necessarily1so. What I'd like to do

5 on that, this subject was addressed on June 14th at-the

6 public meeting of 1985 of which I know the Board's reviewed

7 .the transcript. ,

8 It's reasonably early in the morning and there

9 is a statement by Mr. Beck, I think it's Page 12, some

10 reason that's -- don't hold me to the page number, where he

11 describes the extent to which Signa will be invited to

12 review the resolution and the resolution process and funnel

) 13 back comments

14 JUDGE BLOCH: So there will be some review?

15 MR. GAD: I believe that's inevitable. We're

16~ placing our reliance on the design adequacy program.
_ ;

~ 17 JUDGE BLOCH: You understand we would be a lct

18 more comfortable since it's hard for the Board to review

19 things, if a group that has demonstrated competence and

20 independence assisted us in looking at the way in which the

21 issues they found were resolved:

22 MR. GAD: I think it is unlikely that if Signa,

23 sitting out there wherever Signa is sitting now, decides

:() 24 that the resolution of generic stiffness is being handled
,

25 poorly, that signa will keep that to themselves.
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1 JUDGE BLOCH: So you. expect that they'll get the
O
kj 2 information with which to know that.

3 MR. GAD: Absolutely. Absolutely.

4 One other item, C.A.S.E. has argued that as we

.5 get down in the future, the precise deadlines that are

6- contained in the Staff's schedule and our schedule may not

7 work. The answer to that is, of course, that might be
.

8 true, but that doesn't mean that we can't start someplace
4

9 and indeed that we -- that we mustn't start someplace.

10 The only thing I would tell the Board is that the

11 60 days that is in our proposal, which the Staff has agreed
*

12 with, is consistant with the discovery orders, then I was
.,

(,) 13 able to cover a few before coming down here, frankly on:

14 larger issues.

15 So -- and you haven't heard any argument that 60

16 days is not enough time to deal with 1A4 or 28 or the ones

17 that you have in front of you. So I would suggest to Your

18 Honors that the thing to do is to adopt the schedule that's

19 contained in Appendix A and the Staff's response, and if we

20 get to these issues that are less focused, more global,

21 when the time comes we have to make adjustments, then

22 that's the time to do it.

23 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Chandler.

(} 24 MR. CHANDLER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

25 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry, I inaudibily said thank

4
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1_ you. Of course I'd like it on the record.
,

r'
k

| 2 MR. CHANDLER: Mr. Chairman, as Mr. Gad just j
s

3 noted, the Staff in response to the Applicants' motion

4 filed a~ response which fundamentally agreed with the

5 approach suggested by the Applicants, although some

6 modifications of the particular time frames that the

7 Applicants had set forth.

8 We believe that represents a workable approach;

9 certainly with respect to the initial set of ISAPs that

10 have been filed by the Applicants on April 4th.

11 JUDGE BLOCH: So with respect to all five of

12 those ISAPs, the staff is convinced that there's enough

I - 13 independence of those ISAPs from other subsequent results

14 reports that having litigated them we won't be revisiting

15 them?

16 MR. CHANDLER: I cannot assure you we won't

17 revisit the subject matter, but I think the issue that

18 could arise at a later date, given the Chairman's dialogue

19 with Mr. Gad a moment ago, would be a different issue.

20 I think the front issue, first issue that we must ,

21 come to grips with is whether the particular ISAP has

22 adequately addressed the issue that was, that is intended

23 to address.

() 24 In particular, a TRT issue, for example. Is it

25 sufficient in breadth and depth to do that job; has it been

I
!
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1 carried out properly. That is a one and an initial
,

) 2 question that must be answered and we can go forward, I

3 believe,'on that basis now.

4 Later on down the road, through perhaps the

5 collective evaluation, collective significance reports that

6 will be coming out later in the prosess, perhaps some of

7 the later more global kinds of reports, results reports

8 that wil1~be coming out further into the process.

9 The issue, I believe, that will be raised to the

10 extent it related to an earlier ISAP, is different. It's

11 not whether -- I tend to think it would be different.. It

12 wouldn't be whether the ISAP adequately addressed it, but

() 13 whether there is new information which, apart from the

14 initial concern, gave rise to the need to probe that area

15 further. They're two issues.

16 JUDGE BLOCH: On the other hand, if that were to

17 happen, we would feel kind of frustrated in having spent a

18 lot of time in hearing that's now wasted.

19 MR. CHANDLER: I don't think it would be wasted

20 time, Mr. Chairman. I think it's a question of whether we

21 address --

22 JUDGE BLOCH: In this sense, if we latter

23 litigated a bigger issue that includes the earlier small

24 issue we would have wasted our time in having --
(

25 MR. CHANDLER: Yes.
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|

1 JUDGr BLOCH: -- such a small issue. ;

_ 2 MR. CHANDLER: And arguably we could come up with
.

3 different permutations, others which might arise. I think

4 the argument that you'd have duplication of witnesses,

5 that's largly inconvenience and a burden on the Applicants

[ 6 and on the Staff to the best I can discern at this point,
|

I 7 no matter whether C.A.S.E. is intending to put on any

8 direct evidence.

9 To the extent it doesn't, the need to call the

| 10 same witness twice is largly the expense borne by the
|

11 Applicants and the Staff who will be sponsoring these

12 witnesses.

O)L 13 JUDGE BLOCH: Do we have an estimate on when thet

x_

14 Staff's safety evaluation report will be out?

15 MR. CHANDLER: You say "the Saftey Evaluation

16 Report" --

17 JUDGE BLOCH: The one on the CPRT plan.

18 MR. CHANDLER: For the record, I have both

19 fingers crossed. The end of this month, Mr. Chairman --

20 This month being April.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: I was wondering because that's what

| 22 I heard in March.

23 MR. CHANDLER: We try to keep you current.
l

(]' 24 There are a couple --,

|

25 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you think that it's reasonable
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1 to start litigating the ISAPs until that SER is out?

(~)
(~J 2 MR. CHANDLER: I think you can litigate it

3 independent of that. The issuance of an SER has never been

4 the sine qua non for starting a hearing on these matters.

5 certainly not necessarily the grounds for coming in with

6 new issues. And I don't see a reason so long as the Staff

7 is able to come forward with adequate testimony addressing

8 a particular subject that we have an issued safety

9 evaluation.

10 I certainly would have like to have one. I

11 certainly intend to have one; and I certainly hope that

12 even if our admittedly ambitious schedule is adopted, that

13 would be more than adequate time to issue that particular

14 safety evaluation report.

15 That report does not address implementation,

16 that's a point we've made clear to the parties and I hope

17 to the Board in the past. Separate evaluations of

18 implementation will be prepared.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: Does it address the extent to which

20 the attributes looked at are sufficient to guarantee the

21 safety of the items looked at?

22 MR. CHANDLER: In the context of checklists, no.

23 We tend to look at the checklists and implementation as an

("] 24 implementation item rather than as a scope and adequacy of
v

25 the program.

i
l
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1 Now, Mr. Roisman has, suggested here that the
C')(_/ 2 TRT -- well, has made a number of points regarding the TRT.

3 First let me make a point, I hope clear, and that is the

4 TRT as it was established two years ago, it does not really

5 exist any longer.

6 Its responsibilities have been taken over by the
.

'

7 existing staff organizations, many of the same people are

8 involved, a large number of the same people are involved,

9 but it is no longer a TRT as it was established then.

10 Their responsibilities --

11 JUDGE BLOCH: Is that relevent to something?

12 MR. CHANDLER: Just a comment, because C.A.S.E
r

k s) 13 has indicated that they're anticipating transmitting

14 further information to the TRT or expecting further things

15 from the TRT, that's not going to happen. The Staff will

16 be dealing with --

17 JUDGE BLOCH: What should they call the group

18 that reports to Mr. Noonan at this point?

19 MR. CHANDLER: I think "the Staff" is a perfectly

20 adequately term. It's worked elsewhere, I suspect it would

21 work here.

22 But Mr. Roisman did make one point that I'm not

23 sure I understand the basis for. The documents underlying

{} 24 the Staff's TRT SER's, are continuing to be made publicly

25 available. There's been no cessation of that activity
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1 contrary to what Mr. Roisman has suggested.

} '2 I think, you know, perhaps some of Staff's

3 inability to move forward on some of the allegations is

'4 there have been some delays in getting the information from

5 C.A.S.E./ GAP; GAP not being admittedly a party to this

6 proceeding. But from the --

7 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry I don't understand what

8 'you just said. Would you repeat what --

9 MR. CHANDLER: Some of the concern that we heard

10 from Mr. Roissan earlier was that documentation was not

11 being provided by the Staff-in terms of its ongoing -- past

12 and ongoing evaluations.

( 13 What I'm suggesting, Mr. Chairman, is that the

14 Staff is continuing to produce the information you

15 requested; information going to both the past previously

16 issued SSER, issued by the TRT and on this ongoing efforts.

17 Certain new matters continue to be brought to the

18 Staff's attention but our ability to continue probing those

19 and evaluating those and producing the results of those

20 evaluations are somewhat impeded by our inability to get

21 all the information from the external sources to us.

22 JUDGE BLOCH: So you see a communication problem

23 between you and GAP that to some extent you feel is a

{}
24 problem on GAP's part.

25 MR. CHANDLER: I want to keep GAP out because
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1 GAP's not a party to this proceeding, but I'm just
,

'w_/ 2 suggesting that because of the relationship here of the

3 Comanche Peak related allegations and the Staff's need to

4 evaluate them, that is an obvious line of communication

5 that we have to keep moving and we're moving as
,

6 expeditiously as possible. I present that to the Board

7 solely for information.

8 JUDGE BLOCH: It's kind of interesting.

9 MR. CHANDLER: Now, the Chairman inquired earlier

10 with respect to the Staff's future plans for Signa. The

11 Staff considers that the activities of Signa have largly

12 been overtaken by the CPRT.
n
(_) 13 JUDGE BLOCH: So the agreement that they would be

14 an independent evaluater and live up to certain criteria

15 and verify that quality of the design of the plant no j

16 longer matters?

17 MR. CHANDLER: It matters to the extent they're

18 continuing to develop their reports. And they have not yet

19 issued all their reports. We still are anxiously awaiting

20 their final reports.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: Would their final report obviously
1

'

22 have to wait until the problems they found are resolved?

23 MR. CHANDLER: We think the scope of what they

(} 24 have to be looking at was previously defined -- I think

25 they were four phases -- and when they've completed their
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.1 evaluations of those four phases, they were to issue a

|
2 final report.

|

| 3 JUDGE BLOCH: Can they finish it while -- their

4 job as I understood it was to verify the adequacy of design
|

| 5 of the' plant within the scope of their look see.

| 6 Now, can they do that until the problems they've

7 identified are resolved to their satisfaction?

8 MR. CHANDLER: I'm advised that to finish the

9 work that they have started, there is not a need to wait

'10 for final completion of all the issues. There is some, 1

11 believe, some outstanding information that is owed to them

12 by the Applicants. But upon receipt of that information

13 they could proceed to complete their reviews.
!

! 14 JUDGE BLOCH: That's not my understanding of what j

15 the Board agreed to. When the Board, as part of the
,

16 working plan of the Applicants, their remedial plan, said

17 that Signa would verify the adequacy of design within the

18 scope of its program --

19 MR. CHANDLER: The question I answered, however,

20 Mr. Chairman, is what the Staff is still looking for. And l
1

21 I recognize that there, you know, there were a couple of

22 phases undertaken by signa at the behest of the Staff, and

23 others proposed by the Applicants and more directly

; 24 response to the Board and I'm drawing a distinction between

25 them.

|
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1 JUDGE BLOCH: Is the reason that the staff isn't
,

q/(_ 2 still looking to Signa because the Staff thinks that they

3 can look as adequately as Signa can within the areas of

4 Signa's competence?

5 MR. CHANDLE: We're satisfied that we have

6 sufficient expertise -- when I say "we," I include the

7 Staff and its consultants -- to make those neccessary

8 findings, yes, Mr. Chairman.

9 MR. GAD: It is reassuring. But it didn't look

10 like you did before signa started.

11 MR. CHANDLER: I certainly hope we do now.

12 Mr. Chairman, I would just like to continue if I

O)(~ 13 may. The process that C.A.S.E. had suggested earlier we

14 think is one which will never have a start of hearings and

|

| 15 really never have a stop, because it's predicated on a
>

16 continuing issuance of not only results reports by the CPRT

17 and the Applicants' programs, but continuing efforts by the

18 Staff and perhaps, I believe I heard correctly, new issues

19 could be raised based on inspection reports and SSER's that

20 may be issued.

21 My understanding, Mr. Chairman, is that in spite

22 of the breadth of what was once a very narrow contention,

23 there is but one contention, and that if new information is

{'; 24 developed, there is a mechanism for having new contentions

25 admitted.
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1 If that's the process that C.A.S.E. intends to

[')<

! (_/ 2 follow, that's fine. But beyond quality assurance, quality
3 control,

,

I'm not aware that there are really any remaining
|
t

4 issues. And inspection activities cover more than simply
5 quality assurance and quality control.

6 There are problems, Mr. Chairman, where utilities

7 simply fail to do tests appropriately. They're not always,

!

I 8 quality assurance matters. The Staff will continue

9 reporting and evaluating those. But I hope we don't find

10 ourselves in an endless process that simply because the

11 Staff has identified an issue, it's automatically and
12 routinely a matter for litigation in this proceeding

) 13 because we'll see a never ending proceeding in that

14 fashion.

15 We also would tend to oppose the suggestion that

16 we use evidentiary depositions as well as prefiled

17 findings. I'm not as sanguine as counsel for C.A.S.E. was

18 that the process previously used was as productive as he

19 may think it was.

20 We think we ought to adhere to the traditional

21 process of conducting hearings. Depositions are certainly

22 a fine discovery tool and we intend continuing to use those

23 as appropriate. I'm sure C.A.S.E. continues to -- will

{~} 24 intend to use them in the future. And likewise findings

25 ought to be filed at a culmination of the hearing process.
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1 We can debate whether we ought to file them for
l (3s) 2 each series of hearings on ISAPs or await the end of the

3 process, but that's not an issue that's raised by any of
4 the motions before the Board at this time.
5 Also, I neglected to mention a moment ago,

r 6 Mr. Chairman, that with respect to allegations, I'm advised
7 that there are only relatively small number of allegations
8 of which the Board has not been made aware. To my

9 knowledge, the Applicants have not been made aware,

10 consistant with the Commission's decision in Waterford,

11 that's simply not something that's automatically brought to
12 to a Board's attention.

,,

(_] 13 I think under Board notification procedures now,
14 the Staff will be proceeding to make its determination on

15 relevance and materiality and then advising the Board of

16 those allegations which we believe pass muster so to speak.
17 And as to C.A.S.E.'s contention that it provide Board

18 notification, I suggest it's nothing new.
19 I think under the McGuire Doctrine, all parties,
20 Staff, Applicants, Intervenors, have the continuing
21 obligation to bring to the Board's attention any matters
22 that are relevant and material to the issues before that
23 Board.

('') 24 I have nothing further at this time,v
25 Mr. Chairman.
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1 JUDGE BLOCH: Ms. Gayde, you have said that you
r

(_/ 2 had a statement as to why you needed to make an additional

'3 statement.

4 MS. GARDE: Yes, sir. There was a somewhat

5 lengthy discussion between yourself and the Applicant on

6 Issue 1, ISAP 1A4, which happens to be the ISAP that I

7 reviewed in the most detail yesterday.

8 I want to either ask the Board to either rebut

9 some of the statements made by Mr. Gad in support of your

10 original concern that there is issues raised by either that

11 particular ISAP or others which he represents are not

12 related to generic implications or root causes or those

(m) 13 concerns.
e

_

14 JUDGE BLOCH: The only reason that I would invite

15 to you to do it is if you assure me that it will show an

16 interconnection between this ISAP and subsequent ISAPs such

17 that it would not be proper to ask you to specifically deal

18 with this ISAP independently.

19 MS. GARDE: I would like the opportunity to do

20 that, but I would like to ask to do it in writing following

21 up this particular hearing so that I can do a better job of

22 it. I'm prepared to go forward with some examples now if

23 that will be helpful but I would prefer to do it in

/9 24 writing.
V

25 JUDGE BLOCH: I don't think that would be
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1 necessary. I think the writing would be better. And I

2 think in that filing, I'd appreciate it if you added a

3 section responding to the possibility that we could adopt

4 the Staff's schedule but provide that for any particular

5 ISAP where C.A.S.E. has reason to believe that there's a

6 strong interrelation to subseuent ISAPs, that you'd be

7 excused from the responsibility of responding i

8 independently.

9 MS. GARDE: All right.

10 MR. CHANDLER: I'm sorry, Mr. Chairman, could you

11 perhaps clarify that last statement?

12 JUDGE BLOCH: Yeah. The possibility would be

(q "

j 13 that we would set the Staff's schedule, the Staff suggested

14 it, but that on a particular ISAP early on in the discovery

15 period, perhaps, C.A.S.E. could file a statement that says

16 for the following reasons, we don't think we should be

17 required to respond to this particular ISAP because it's

18 related to "X," "Y" and "Z" ISAPs not yet produced and it

19 would be result in spinning wheels.

20 MR. CHANDLER: In other words, pull it out of

21 that hearing schedule for that series or --

22 JUDGE BLOCH: Yeah, delay it until the

23 subsequently interrelated ISAPs were issued, providing the

24 Board approved of C.A.S.E.'s reasoning that there was in
(')/s_

25 fact a strong interrelationship that would require that.

|
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1 Just comment on whether that would be a way of proceeding,

/'~N
A/ 2 what the problems would be with that.w

3 MR. CHANDLER: The other parties have an

4 opportunity to respond to C.A.S.E.'s proffer on that?

5 JUDGE BLOCH: I guess our usual practice is to

6 allow the other parties to respond to this instance,

7 however, if we found that we wanted to order that procedure

8 I'm not sure how you'd been prejudiced.

9 Would the other parties need to respond if we

10 decided we were going to adopt that procedure?

11 MR. CHANDLER: What I'm suggesting, Mr. Chairman,

12 is not a response to C.A.S.E.'s presently filed memorandum

13 to the Board, but if C.A.S.E. were to come to the Board in

14 the future and suggest that ISAP whatever --

15 JUDGE BLOCH: Oh, yes, you would be permitted to

16 respond to their statement that it is interconnected, of

l17 course.

18 MR. CHANDLER: Fine.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: It's the Board's belief that there

20 are no further matters for this conference. Does anyone

21 have anything urgent that must be handled at this time?

22 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, I'm concerned about
|

23 the process here. It seems to me that the Applicants'

{} 24 scheduling motion which was bare bones, invited a dialogue

25 which we've been having partly in paper and partly this
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1 morning. t

,

s

i ) 2 I personally do not feel confident that we haves,

3 enough direction from the Board to give the Board an answer

4 to questions. I think the Applicants' proposal and the

5 Staff's minor modifications of it will not work and will
6 fail.

7 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. I understand that. You've

8 said that very clearly.

9 MR. ROISMAN: But my concern is that the Board

10 is now -- we're dealing with a somewhat polycentric

11 problem. The Board is now considering making this

12 modification and that modification.

(%) 13 I would appreciate if whatever the Board does in
p

14 scheduling it does as it has done before on issues which

15 cut against the Applicants, and that is issue a proposed

16 order. And that we not be forced into a request for

17 reconsideration mode on an issue of this importance to

18 C.A.S.E.

19 We have fought diligently on the issue of

20 scheduling without ever being successfully accused of being

21 dilatory. But we should not now be forced if the Board

22 issues an order that we think is really off the wall, that

23 we cannot live with, into a reconsideration mode.

} 24 We should have the same privilege that the

25 Applicants get as you did with this current order, issued a
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1 proposed order.
,

(~%
'\,-) 2 JUDGE BLOCH: First of all, the proposed order

3 system is unusual and we have used it generally only when

4 it's related to issues that the parties haven't directly

5 argued about. And we haven't always given the Applicants

6 an opportunity to respond to a proposed order when we've

7 ruled against Applicants. That's just not true.

8 We have on two occasions issued proposed orders

9 where we thought the the findings that we had issued might

10 go beyond the arguments of the parties and we'll continue

11 to do that as a discretionary matter.

12 So if we were going to go beyond the realm that

(-)mi 13 C.A.S.E. is addressing in its filing and beyond the realm

14 of the discussion we've had today, we would consider

15 whether it's appropriate to issue a proposed order.

16 Ordinarily we wouldn't be doing that.

17 There being no further business --

18 MS. GARDE: There is some business that Ms. Ellis

19 has in terms of scheduling, specifically related to DSAPs.

20 My suggestion is that we put those questions in our filing

21 and let the Board consider those questions before it issues

22 its order.

23 JUDGE BLOCH: We are adjourned. Thank you,

{} 24 everybody.

25 (Hearing adjourned at 12:50 p.m.)
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